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Scott A. Thompson
Executive Director

October 13, 2022
CERTIFIED MAIL

Mr. Adam McGhee

Senior Corporate Engineer

Central Plains Cement Company

2701 N. 145™ East Avenue
Tulsa, Oklahoma 74116

Re: Central Plains Cement Company
RCRA Hazardous Waste Permit Renewal Application
Permit Number: 064558703
EPA ID No. OKD064558703

Dear Mr. McGhee:

On February 8, 2021, the Land Protection Division of the Department of Environmental
Quality (DEQ) received the above referenced permit renewal application (Application) dated
February 4, 2021, tor the renewal of the Tulsa Cement LLC DBA Central Plains Cement
Company (CPCC) RCRA Operations Permit. The Application was reviewed for
administrative completeness in accordance with Title 40 of the Code of Federal Regulations
(40 CFR) parts 264 and 270, the Oklahoma Hazardous Waste Management Act (27A O.S. §§
2-7-101 et seq.), Oklahoma Administrative Code (OAC) 252:4 and OAC 252:205, and DEQ
determined the Application to be administratively complete on May 13, 2021.

DEQ reviewed the Application for technical adequacy 1n accordance with the applicable rules
and regulations and 1ssued a notice of deficiency (NOD) in correspondence dated February 1,
2022. DEQ received CPCC’s NOD response on March 30, 2022. CPCC has appropriately
addressed each NOD item and has provided all of the requested information. In addition to the
NOD responses, other revisions were made to the Waste Analysis Plan and Contingency Plan
to correct typographical errors, provide clarification of information, update emergency contact
information, and include information on the management of hazardous kiln brick. DEQ has
completed its technical review of the Application and all supplemental information and finds
the Application to be technically complete.

Enclosed 1s a courtesy draft of the permit for CPCC to review and submit comments. The
enclosed courtesy draft also provides suggested language for the public notices and additional
instructions for publishing and broadcasting the notices. These notices will announce the
opening of a forty-five (45) day comment period during which the public may comment on the
permit language or request that a public meeting be held. These notices arc for your review

and not to be published at this time.
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Please review this draft and all attachments and respond with any comments or suggestions
within thirty (30) days of your receipt of this document. Also, please be advised that the
conditions of the existing, expired permit shall remain in full effect until the renewal permit is
1ssued.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Brigette Haley of my
staff at 405-702-5104.

Sincerely,

Hillary Young, P.E. %\

Chief Engineer
Land Protection Division

HY: BH

cc: Harry Shah (6LCR-RP), EPA Region VI, 1201 Elm Street, Suite 500, Dallas, TX 75270

Enclosure: Courtesy Draft Permit
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